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October 14, 2008


FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 





CAS TAKES POSITION ON LOWERING THE LEGAL DRINKING AGE





The mission of the Connecticut Association of Schools is to provide exemplary programs and services that promote excellence in the education of all children. 





The Connecticut Association of Schools (CAS) is firmly opposed to lowering the legal alcohol drinking age in Connecticut. Further it is opposed to the Amethyst Initiative which is a coalition of 129 college and university presidents who are calling for an "informed and unimpeded debate on the 21-year-old drinking age.” At the heart of the initiative is the desire to reduce the minimum legal drinking age to 18. 





Middle school and high school educators across Connecticut are dealing on a daily basis with the devastating results of the underage drinking that now occurs with the minimum legal drinking age of 21. There is clear and convincing evidence that, when the drinking age is lowered, the degree of teenage drinking increases and so, too, does the incidence of suicide, automobile fatalities, alcohol-related injuries, and school drop-outs.





According to statistics from the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, young drinking drivers are involved in fatal crashes at twice the rate of drivers aged 21 and older. Furthermore, research indicates that, if drinking is delayed until age 21, a child's risk of serious alcohol-related problems is decreased by 70 percent.1 Furthermore, when the minimum legal drinking age is 21, people under age 21 drink less overall and continue to do so through their early twenties.2 This is compelling testimony when one considers that the brain continues to develop into the early twenties3 and that alcohol use in adolescence has been shown to decrease executive functioning, memory, spatial operations, and attention – all of which are important to academic performance and future functioning.4�


The Connecticut Association of Schools understands the challenges that college and university administrators face as a result of the underage drinking that occurs on their campuses. However, lowering the drinking age to 18 only exacerbates the problems secondary school administrators face. Our middle and high school students are at critical stages in their social, emotional, physical and intellectual development; and the degree of maturity of their population creates an even more difficult set of problems than those encountered by college-level students. It is clear that the longer we can postpone the use of alcohol by teenagers, the better opportunity we have to overcome the destructive realities that result from irresponsible alcohol consumption. 





CAS would welcome the opportunity to participate in a dialogue on solutions to the problem of underage drinking. However, we stand firmly opposed to any “solution” that involves a reduction in the national minimum legal drinking age.
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